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LONDON BOROUGH OF SUTTON

BANDON HILL CEMETERY JOINT COMMITTEE

MONDAY, 26TH NOVEMBER, 2018

6.30 pm at the Cemetery Chapel, Plough Lane, Wallington

To all members of the Bandon Hill Cemetery Joint Committee:-

Chair: Councillor Edward Joyce (London Borough of Sutton)

Councillors: Councillor Joyce Melican, London Borough of Sutton
Councillor Muhammad Sadiq, London Borough of Sutton
Councillor Stuart King, London Borough of Croydon
Councillor Hamida Ali, London Borough of Croydon
Councillor Stuart Collins, London Borough of Croydon
Councillor Alison Butler, London Borough of Croydon
Councillor Oliver Lewis, London Borough of Croydon
Vacant, London Borough of Sutton

Substitutes - 
Councillors Manuel Abellan, London Borough of Sutton

Jake Short, London Borough of Sutton 

This is a Council meeting held in public. Additional representations are at the invitation of the 
Chair of the Committee. If you are a relevant organisation and you wish to submit 
representations on a proposal contained within the reports to this agenda please submit a 
request via Committee Services three working days before the meeting date.

The council allows and welcomes any recording, photographing or filming of the proceedings 
of a council meeting or use of social media by any member of the public, media or councillor 
subject to it focusing on, and not disrupting, the meeting. Mobile devices can interfere with the 
wireless microphones and induction loop, and if that is the case the Chair may require that 
such devices are turned off. In order to facilitate the recording of meetings, members of the 
public or media are encouraged to contact committeeservices@sutton.gov.uk in advance of 
the meeting

PLEASE NOTE: Any decision taken at this meeting does not become definitive until 10am on 
the third working day after the meeting. Any four members of the Council may notify the Chief 
Executive by then if they require a decision to be reviewed by the appropriate committee at its 
next meeting.  Please contact the Committee Services representative shown on the front page 
for further information.

Niall Bolger
Chief Executive
Friday, 16 November 2018
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AGENDA

1. WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

4. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING  (Pages 1 - 4)

To approve as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 24 July 2018.

5. REPORT OF THE TREASURER

To follow

6. REPORT OF THE SURVEYOR

A verbal update will be provided by Mark Dalzell, Head of Neighbourhood Services.

7. ANY URGENT ITEMS BROUGHT FORWARD AT THE DISCRETION OF THE
CHAIR

Urgent items at the discretion  of the Chair - To consider any items which, in the view 
of the Chair, should be dealt with as a matter of urgency because of special 
circumstances in accordance with S100B(4) of the Local Government Act 1972.

8. EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC

The following motion should be moved, seconded and approved if the committee 
wishes to exclude the press and public to deal with reports revealing exempt 
information:

“That the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on 
the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in 
paragraph 3 Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972.”

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date of the next meeting to be confirmed.
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Bandon Hill Cemetery Joint Committee
24 July 2018

BANDON HILL CEMETERY JOINT COMMITTEE

24 July 2018 at 6.30 pm

MEMBERS: Councillor Edward Joyce, London Borough of Sutton (Chair)
Councillor Jake Short, London Borough of Sutton
Councillor Muhammad Sadiq, London Borough of Sutton

ABSENT: Councillor Joyce Melican, London Borough of Sutton
Councillor Stuart King, London Borough of Croydon
Councillor Hamida Ali, London Borough of Croydon
Councillor Stuart Collins, London Borough of Croydon
Councillor Alison Butler, London Borough of Croydon
Councillor Oliver Lewis, London Borough of Croydon

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Stuart Collins, Hamida Ali and Alison 
Butler.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

3. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held 27 November 2017 were agreed and signed as a correct 
record by the Chair.

4. REPORT OF THE TREASURER

Christine Little, Senior Finance Business Partner, London Borough of Sutton presented a 
report showing the forecast outturn position for the financial year 2017/18.

The Senior Finance Business Partner confirmed:

The accounts report the first full year of the Idverde contract and that the £104k which was 
transferred to pension fund was a one off payment following the transfer of the contract to 
Idverde.

Members asked if it was possible that the cemetery would run out of new spaces for burials 
in less than the predicted 35 years. Dammie Rutter, Ideverde, Assistant Cemeteries 
Manager & Registrar, explained that it is possible but not likely that space will run out in in 
less than 35 years, and that plots are sold to make maximum efficiency of the space 
available. 
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Bandon Hill Cemetery Joint Committee
24 July 2018

RESOLVED:

The Comprehensive Income & Expenditure Account (Appendix A of the agenda), the 
Balance Sheet (Appendix B of the agenda) and the Movement in Reserves 
(Appendix C of the agenda) be approved.

The transfer of the deficit generated during the 2016/17 financial year of £44,828 to 
Reserves be approved.

5. REPORT OF THE SURVEYOR

Mark Dalzell, Head of Neighbourhood Services, provided a briefing to the Committee.

The Head of Neighbourhood Services reported:

 Grass cutting has been suspended at present due to the dry weather. The
programme of cutting has caught up following the fast grass growth earlier in the
year which had led to some complaints.

 There is a schedule of grass cutting in place which includes key dates such
Mothering Sunday.

 Hedge cutting will begin at the end of July.
 A weed spraying programme is in place.
 Gate locking has taken place around 8.30pm recently which is after the published

closing time of 7.30pm so allows visitors time to leave.
 Councillors reviewed photos of the toilets. It was agreed that the Head of

Neighbourhood Services would request quotes for maintenance to the toilets and
provide the quotes to the next meeting. Maintenance works is not part of the Idverde
contract and any funding would be from the Bandon Hill Cemetery funds.

 It was agreed the cleaning of the toilets is to an acceptable standard.
 The last full tree inspection was completed in July 2015, (full inspections are

completed every 4 years), with the next full inspection due 2019. On going ad hoc
inspections are also completed.

 There is some damage to the shallow rooted trees, such as cherry trees, due to the
dry weather.

Members asked if the Cemetery sign could be cleaned and it was agreed the request would 
be passed to Idverde.

Councillors asked about the condition of the deeper rooted trees in the dry weather. The 
Head of Neighbourhood Services reported that deeper rooted trees would probably survive 
the dry weather, although they may be weakened.

6. ANY URGENT ITEMS BROUGHT FORWARD AT THE DISCRETION OF THE CHAIR
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Bandon Hill Cemetery Joint Committee
24 July 2018

The Chair reported that he had received information about concerns over the state of the 
cemetery in June 2018.

The concerns raised were:

The Cemetery was untidy.  The Chair visited the cemetery at the time of the enquiry and 
noted that although the grass was long it was not unacceptable. It was also noted that the 
previous bins had been replaced with larger bins and some members of the public were 
unsure that the new bins were  for general use. The Head of Neighbourhood Services 
agreed he would request labels are put on the bins.

Members requested that watering cans are placed by all taps within the cemetery grounds 
for general use and the numbers of watering cans reviewed at the next meeting. The 
Cemetery Superintendent confirmed that historically watering cans had not been provided at 
Bandon Hill Cemetery.

The Chair had been contacted regarding a head stone being moved. The Head of 
Neighbourhood Services reported that on occasions headstones are moved if there are 
safety implications for excavations of adjoining plots, he outlined the process which includes 
communications to owners of adjacent plots if headstones are to be moved.

The Chair would like to record his thanks to the Bandon Hill Cemetery staff who helped him 
resolve these concerns.

7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date of the next meeting was agreed as Monday 26 November at 6.30pm

The meeting ended at 6.59 pm

Chair:

Date:
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